October 22, 2018 approved minutes Selectmen’s Meeting Motions
Call to Order: 6:03

Present: Chair Ron Price, Selectmen Brian Jones, Steve Bennett Public Works Travis
Price, Mike Bailey, Fire Chief Jim Waterman, Marilyn Perry, Secretary Sallyann
Hadyniak, Town Clerk Cindy Abbott.

Fire Chief: Jim’s request for turn out gear was rejected. He will resubmit in the spring.
Mid Coast Cost Recovery was sold to David Hewins. In Fairfield. The contract expires
in February Pending claims are all in his box. Jim is checking up on liability insurance
for the fire department and auxiliary.

Public Works: Paving has not been started yet. Hoping #7 will be up and running by
November 1. Steve read a letter regarding plowing and a special notice will be mailed
out before November 2, 2018.

***Ron made a motion that Bruce Grass build a three sided shed to hold sand for
$1,600.00. The money will come from the emergency fund. The sides and roof will be
made of steel. Steve seconded the motion, all were in favor.

There was a discussion regarding the Spaulding property lines from the ditch.

Steve mentioned that we won the Brownfield Assessment Grant. Ron and Steve will
meet with a representative in the Town office on Wednesday at 2:30 which will be a
special Selectmen’s Meeting. Tonight’'s meeting will be recessed.

Brian read a letter about garbage truck divers from Marcus Baloue.

Steve spoke to Bill Kelly. He will do a title search on the Post Office and spoke about
the Leeman property,.

***Review of Minutes: Brian made a motion to accept the minutes of October 15" as
written and to be placed on file.

***Steve made a motion to sign the Excise Tax Agreement with Unity. Brian seconded
the motion, all were in favor.

Town Clerk: Cindy reported that the Rec. can hold raffles legally as long as it is under
$10,000.00 (according to MMA)

Cindy reported that Lisa is doing new registrations and doing quite well. Also if the
Planning Board needs to see any permits, etc. they are located in the office.

Gil will be moving his RV as soon as he gets a bed. He has an apartment in Unity.
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GA: Nothing to report

Rec. Comm. Cindy gave a report regarding the upcoming Halloween Party that is
being held on October 28™.

Road Committee: Steve gave a report stating that things are moving along slowly, but
moving. We will meet on the first Wednesday in November.

Steve stated the Ron and he met with Eli Lewin regarding the dump site.

They have a meeting with Matt Young from DEP at the Town Office on December 1% at
9:00 a.m. regarding the solar panels.

Ron reported that there is a check in the mail from FEMA!

Ron will send Gerald Haggerty a letter regarding the turnaround on Burnham Hill Road.

***Ron made a motion to recess the meeting at 8:00 p.m. until Wednesday, October
24™ at 2:30 p.m. when they meet and discuss the Brownsfield Assessment Grant.

Respectfully submitted,

Sallyann Hadyniak

Secretary
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